
      SEDGEFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

REPORT TO DEVELOPMENT 
CONTROL COMMITTEE 
 
2nd FEBRUARY 2007 
 
REPORT OF HEAD OF PLANNING 
SERVICES 

 
PROPOSED ERECTION OF 121 HOUSES AND 12 APARTMENTS WITH 
ASSOCIATED INFRASTRUCTURE AND LANDSCAPING AT THRISLINGTON 
DEPOT STATION ROAD WEST CORNFORTH FERRYHILL CO DURHAM  

 
1.0  PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 To ratify the in principle decision made by the Development Control Committee                               
      on the 13th October 2006 to approve the planning application (Ref No.     
      7/2006/0312/DM) subject to conditions for the erection of 121 houses and 12 
      apartments with associated infrastructure and landscaping at Thrislington Depot 
      Station Road West Cornforth, following confirmation from the Government Office         
      for the North East (GONE) that the Secretary of State had decided to not call in 
      the application to determine herself and that the application should remain with 
      the Council for decision. A copy of the decision letter is appended to this report. 
 
1.2 The decision to grant approval in principle was made in the knowledge that the 
      application needed to be referred to GONE because the proposed development                 
      would constitute a major development from the development plan. The purpose 
      of referring an application to GONE is to enable the Secretary of State to decide 
      whether or not she wished to call in the application to determine herself.  
 
2.0 THE DECISION OF THE SECRETARY OF STATE 
 
2.1 Notification has been received from GONE dated the 20th December 2006 stating 
      that the Secretary of State has decided not to call in the application. The           
      Secretary of State in arriving at this decision has taken a number of factors into                              
      Account. These include the provision of well designed high quality housing,     
      ensuring a mix of housing, sufficient quality of housing, good accessibility and               
      the reuse of previously developed land.      
 
2.2 The Secretary of State has concluded that her intervention would not be justified  
       as there is not sufficient conflict with national policies on the above matter or any                 
       other sufficient reason to warrant calling in the application for her own   
       determination. She has concluded therefore that the application should remain  
       with the Council for decision. 
 
3.0 RECOMMENDATION 
 
3.1 That in the light of the Secretary of State’s decision not to call in the application,               
      Development Control Committee endorses the earlier recommendation of  
      approval as set out the original committee report subject to conditions  
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